
Dear Parents and Carers, 

It was the perfect way to finish the spring term with the
Easter bonnet parade through the village to Church and
thank you to Year Three for their wonderful Easter service.
It was full of joy, hope and Koinonia. 

This week, my office has been full to the brim with
chocolate eggs, ready to hand out at the raffle today. Thank
you so much, as the money raised will go to enrich the
curriculum for all the children. 

Have a wonderful Easter holiday, keep safe and we look
forward to seeing everyone on Tuesday 18th April for the
summer term.  

Fran Sorapure

School vision
We believe our children’s future is created every day. Every

moment counts.
 

Brought to life through our mission
To nurture and inspire our children to develop a love of learning

in a supportive Christian
community and become the best they can be.

 
Underpinned by our values

Endurance | Forgiveness | Koinonia | Creation | Friendship
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My office – the Easter Eggs were building up nicely,
and now given out to all the lucky winners of the

raffle. 
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INSET DAY

Y1, Y3, Y4, Y5 & EYFS Parents' Evening

EYFS Parents' Evening 

Y1, Y3, Y4, Y5 & EYFS Parents' Evening
Reception Trip Willows Tree Farm

Last Day of Ramadan

-

-

Year 3-4 Haringey Gymnastics 
PGL Parent Meeting - KS2 Hall, 6.15pm

-

Year 5-6 Haringey Gymnastics 



Class House Point Winners

Whole School

93.5%
Attendance

Class with the best attendance

Ma Class
with 97.2%

House Points & Attendance

S T A R S 
 O F

T H E 
 W E E K

Year 1
Jahan & 

Arthur





Year 2
Olivia & 
Charis






Year 3
Maia, Tessa &

Edward C







Year 4

Miles &

Janaiyah

Year 6
Holly &
 Darcy






Year 5
Jack, Iris &

Sophie



UKS2 Glennie 
295






KS1
Europe 

291









LKS2
Jones 

279



 House Winner

St George
745
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Year 3

Church Service 

Great spirit and energy were on show in St Michael's
Church yesterday morning. We were treated to a

phenomenal performance of the Easter story by Year
3. They captured the sadness and the overwhelming
joy of the story really well. Many, many thanks to all

the members of the St Michael's community who
pulled together to bring us such a wonderful

assembly. We hope you have a restful and enjoyable
break. 






YEAR 1 TRIP TO HIGHGATE 
SYNAGOGUE 

To round of their RE unit on Judaism, Year 1 went to visit our neighbours at
Highgate Synagogue. Rabbi Liss showed us the Torah Scrolls in the Ark,

explained the meaning of the stained glass windows and let the children look
at an old scroll telling the story of Queen Esther. We had a great time!






RecorderRecorderRecorder
ConcertConcertConcert

Year 1 were treated to a fantastic recorder concert on
Wednesday. Musicians from Year 4 and Year 6 played

brilliantly for their audience followed by musicians from Years
1 and 2 performing for their peers and families. We were all

very impressed and particularly enjoyed the cat song!





(Safely)Burning
Tudor Houses

Year 2 
DT Lesson

Y2 made Tudor houses in DT. We created a safe fire to see what it would
have looked like in 1666 in The Great Fire of London.



YEAR 4 TRIP TO THE
NATRUAL HISTORY 

On Monday 27th, Year 4 embarked again just after getting back
from Flatford. We travelled all the way down to South
Kensington by tube to the Natural History Museum. In

geography we have been studying Volcanoes and in science
we have been learning about animals. We explored the
different zones and had a great day. A lot of us were so

exhausted by the end! Still recovering from Flatford. Thank you
to all the parents who joined us on the trip. 






YEAR 4 TRIP TO THE
NATRUAL HISTORY 

On Monday Year 4 kick-started their week with a visit to the Natural History
Museum to visit the Red and Blue zones, and learn about mammals, dinosaurs,

earthquakes and volcanoes. Throughout the day the children absorbed information
about the exhibits and wrote some of their own labels, putting their

comprehension and writing skills into action. 



The museum was very busy and everyone did very well at staying together and
getting around all the exhibits on time - well done! Thank you to all the parent

helpers who gave up their day to come with us.



YEAR 4 TRIP TO THE
NATRUAL HISTORY 



Y E A R  5  R A G G E D
S C H O O L

M U S E U M  T R I P  
On Tuesday, Year 5 went to the Ragged

School Museum, which was an old Victorian
school in East London. A Ragged School
was a school for poor children who could

not afford to pay for school, it was set up by
Dr Bornado. Many of the children who went
there were homeless. Warwick's first lesson

was what Victorian children would have
had normally- we wrote on slates using

copperplate handwriting, and sat in rows at
wooden desks. The teacher was very strict!
Parton’s first lesson was learning about the
history of the building and the differences

of when the building was a warehouse then
a schoolhouse. It was a warehouse for 5

years until it became a schoolhouse.           



Y6 BASKETBALL TOURNAMENTY6 BASKETBALL TOURNAMENT  




On Friday 24th of March, 3 boys and 3 girls, from Year 6, went to play at a
Haringey 3 v 3 basketball match at Alexandra Park Secondary School. It was

against 20 other schools from Haringey. They displayed our school values
brilliantly whilst playing.  They performed amazingly well scoring a brilliant 5th

out of 20 other schools! 



Thank you to Miss O’Hara and Giulia Bertolini (Lorenzo’s mum), for taking them
to Alexandra Park School to play in the tournament. 

Also thank you to Mr Whiting for making this possible!





Written by: Tienne (Y6 Sports Media)

Here is an interview with Lorenzo:



Tienne: “Who were your teammates?”



Lorenzo: “ Bobby, Jacob, Me, Srna, Jules and Maizie,”



Tienne: “What was the highlight of the match?”



Lorenzo: “ When Bobby hit a really good shot from far away,”



Tienne: “ How did your team improve?”



Lorenzo: “ In the first round we didn’t have many shots so we couldn’t
get many points, but in the second round we were able to give

teammates more space to shoot,”



Tienne: “ What did you take away from the tournament?”



Lorenzo: “ We learnt that even if you have a bad start you keep going
until the end!”






INTRODUCING A NEW
MEMBER OF OUR SITE TEAM:

DEAN TURNER 

If you see Dean walking around our school, please say hello and introduce
yourself!

Welcome Dean!



Meet the Team
This week: Year 3 Bushell

Adrian Braune
Class Teacher

Mark Houghton
HLTA

Claire Hurrell
Teaching Assistant





St Michaels students get 10% off













If you have any further queries, please contact Energy Kidz on
0333 577 1533 or info@energy-kidz.co.uk

By using our handy instalment plan – you can spread the cost of your
termly or yearly bookings through manageable monthly instalments

and ensure your child never misses a moment!

This year, our clubs will be immersed with a whole host of new
activities for children where they can enjoy exploring their

senses with our scavenger hunts, sensory activities, becoming
the authors of their own imagination and bringing their

favourite stories to life with our Storytelling week, discovering
fun facts and learning all about wildlife, getting messy with
arts and crafts as they take part in our splat of colour week

and so much more!

www.energy-kidz.co.uk/breakfast-and-after-school-clubs/

Book now at:

Join Energy Kidz Wraparound Care Clubs
available every day throughout the new year!

mailto:info@energy-kidz.co.uk
http://www.energy-kidz.co.uk/breakfast-and-after-school-clubs/

